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16rd of October 2020 Dear Parent/Carer,  
 
I hope you are all well and keeping safe.  As mentioned in my welcoming letter dated 23rd of September 2020, I would like to keep you updated on our activities, findings and palns so that you are all aware and kept abreast of the latest development. 
 
You might have seen our Halloween events are taking place over this and next week, these have the primary purpose of celebrating with the children the fact that they are all back at school. Having chosen ‘Spooky Spoons’ as the activity, we have been busy organising this event and hope you have seen the poster sent to you via ParentMail.  In addition, we will be holding a Cake Sale next week.  

For November, we have got a Fireworks Collage and/or a Fireworks Poem competition. We are also planning more activities for Christmas and for 2021. These activities will need considerable planning due to the current Covid situation, this ongoing situation is making planning activities very challenging. 
 
[image: ]The main purpose of this letter is to update you all on the impending needs of the school and the effect of not being able to fulfil those needs.  We have been speaking to the school about their wishes and needs and have so far got 2 requests, one of which has been the procurement of 30 chrome books.  Those chrome books will cost (based on last year’s prices) £4,140.  They are needed as KS2 (Year 3 and Year 4) would really love to use need every day as they enable the children to work independently on their own specific targets.  Currently, the chrome books at school are being shared in all 5 classes, meaning KS2 children struggle to find the needed time on those devices. 
 
Having spent £4,527.94, of which £2.089 was for laptops for teachers and an additional 3 chrome books for the classes last year, we are left with around £900 in the bank.  The shortfall is considerable and we really need your help through donations, help with the PTA, and active participation and contribution to all our activities.  Currently there are only 7 active members in the PTA, these have been the same members since September 2019. We would really appreciate more parents joining the team.
 
We have tried to get more members involved, our aim is to have a representative from each year group on the team. Currently there is really only 2 Year groups being actively represented and at yesterday’s PTA meeting, we only had 3 parents and 1 teacher. It is extremely hard for all of us to run the PTA, whilst being underrepresented and above all, this impacts on the activities/events that can be offered.  The end result is less activities for the children and obviously less fundraising.  We really do not want to end up with only 2 members of the PTA, which was the case in 2018. We all hope that for the benefit of all of our children, we can all stick together and achieve the main objective of raising vital funds.

This year, we have only had 1 parent email us to volunteer.  We really need more help in whatever capacity, to ensure we meet our objective and achieve the best for the children at school.  We have a great bunch of staff and great children, achieving outstanding results. Unfortunately, budgets are tight and school really need all the help they can get to keep on delivering those outstanding results.  As parents, I believe it is time we all pull together and see how we can help as much as possible, otherwise it is becoming increasingly difficult for the current small team to meet the needs of our PTA. 
 
Please do contact us at pta@camptonlower.org.  We really need your help. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 

Salvi Joomun 
[image: ]Friends of Campton PTA Chairperson 
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